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Office of the White House Press Secretary 

THE WHITE HOUSE 

The President today announced his intention to nominate 
Paul H. O'Neill, of Fairfax, Virginia, to be Deputy Director 
of the Office of Management and Budget. This will be the 
first time that this position will be filled by a nomination to 
the Senate. He succeeds Frederick V. Malek who was 
appointed February 2, 1973, and whose resignation was 
accepted on August 12, 1974. 

Since 1973, Mr. O'Neill has served as Associate Director 
for Human and Community Affairs for the Office of Management 
and Budget. In 1971, he became Assistant Director of the 
Office of Management and Budget for Human Resources and 
General Government Programs after having served as Chief 
of the Human Resources Programs Division. From 1969 to 
1970, he was Associate Division Director for Program Co­
ordination in the Office of Management and Budget. He was 
Budget Examiner for the United States Bureau of the Budget 
from 1967 to 1969. From 1961 to 1966 he was a Systems 
Analyst with the Veterans Administration. 

He was born on December 4, 1935, in St. Louis, Missouri, 
and received his B. A. degree from Fresno State College. 
He received his M. B. A. from Indiana University in 1966. 
He also did graduate work at Claremont Graduate School 
and George Washington University. 

Mr. O'Neill is married to the former Nancy Jo Wolfe and 
they have four children. They reside in Fairi~, Virginia. 
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